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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Barrhaven Seniors’ Council
Annual General Meeting Minutes

Held on

Friday, November 23, 2018
9:30 a.m.

At the

Ken Ross Field House
700 Longfields Drive,
(Barrhaven Seniors’ Centre)
Nepean (Barrhaven), ON

K2J 5K7
In attendance:

(From the List of Those who Signed the Attendance Sheet)

Marilyn Winchester, Hilary Robinson, Regina Kouri, Gerry Hannan, Mary Hannan, Ed Filby, Pauline Compton, Jim Moore, Fern Corriveau, Doreen Corriveau, Heather Bourdon, Andy Bourdon, Mir Ali, Lynda Ali, Ron Clerk, Ann Clerk, Dave Burchell, Ray Barnes, Fran Evans, Arlene Harrold, Robert Luiz, Dave Doherty, JoAnne Doherty, Don Winchester, Val McPhail and Lois Elkins.
Call to Order: 9:30 a.m. by Don Winchester, President, and welcomed those in attendanc
Minutes of the Last AGM & Executive Meetings:

Minutes of the last AGM were presented for consideration:
Minutes of the 2017 AGM - moved by Ron Clerk; seconded by Heather Bourdon

“That the Minutes of the 2017 AGM be adopted as presented.” Carried.
Business arising from the last AGM:
1. An email survey of Members which began in the fall of 2017 was concluded in February. The “Social Planning Council of Ottawa” tabulated the results – which will be attached to these Minutes.
2. The $3,875. Grant from the Social Planning Council of Ottawa (as part of a larger grant applied for on behalf of both this Council and the Riverside Community Association from the Ontario Seniors’ Secretariat) was expended as per the Agreement. We submitted a detailed Financial Report to the SPCO. As other funds from the larger grant had not all been expended, we received an additional small grant to help offset other expenses that we had incurred for Rent and Supplies.

Correspondence:

1. As authorized at the last AGM, we submitted an application for a $3,000. Grant from the Ontario Seniors’ Secretariat for 2018/2019 but were denied.
2. Subsequent to that application, the Federal Government announced a special grant under the New Horizons for Seniors program of $5,000. For 2019/2020. We submitted the application but will not have a decision until sometime early in the New Year.
Treasurer’s Report:

Val McPhail presented the Financial Report for 2017.
Moved by Val McPhail, seconded by Ron Clerk. 
That the Treasurer’s report be adopted as presented. Carried. 

Reports of Committees: 
Facilities Committee (See attached report distributed at the meeting)
Don thanked Ron Clerk and Alan Boassaly for their work and guidance on the Facilities Committee. 2017/2018 was our first year using the Ken Ross Field House, so it was a transition year of exploring what we could and could not do, and to establish a working relationship with other renters:

1. Ron’s exhaustive efforts scouring ads on Kijiji paid off in our being able to secure the black leather chairs from a warehouse near the Gatineau Airport (in a blinding snowstorm). He subsequently was also able to locate: book cases in support of the Drop In program; kitchen supplies; and a Dart Board for the program that started this fall. Ron worked with the Building Superintendent to properly anchor the bulletin boards, book cases and the Dart Boards. Lately, he has modified both Dart Boards so as to store darts.
2. Alan started the summer program in 2017 – one afternoon per week July and August, at 

            which time anyone could come and play a variety of games. That was so well attended 

            that for 2018 he and I expanded the summer activities for games to three afternoons per

            week plus Wednesday morning Drop Ins. For summer 2019, most programs will 

            continue (with only slight variations) providing we have sufficient volunteers to

            open/close. 
3. With prior approval of Ottawa Health – and the tireless efforts of chefs Allen and Darrell who prepared the meals for virtually no pay – we set up the Member Meal program. We ran events twice each month from the latter part of January to the middle of May, then again once this past September. Lunch and brunch very heavily attended; breakfasts more sporadic. Darrell notified me that he needed to take time off from doing our events until March as he had other commitments. We will meet in the Spring to determine how and when the Member Meal Program might be resumed. We have a group of Members who have offered to run the program on your behalf. As we are all aware, food costs have risen – so prices might be closer to $10.00 per person.  

Unfinished Business:
New Building – long term project (See attached report distributed at the meeting)
Numerous meetings have been held during the past year – regarding the “Barrhaven Community & Cultural Centre with Seniors’ Housing’ project – with MP Arya, MPP MacLeod, Councillors Harder and Qaqish, Minto, City Planning and City Parks. Of late, we have divided this into two separate projects as funding for Housing is through a totally separate procedure.

The Seniors Housing project is stalled due to very high land costs in Barrhaven – approximately $600,000 to $750,000 per acre. Nepean Housing Corporation would like to undertake the building and managing of the project.

Our Consultant and I met with Veterans Affairs and the CMHC Innovative Housing representatives. Both like the concept we presented and would like to see the project launched when funds permit.
As to the “Barrhaven Community & Cultural Centre” – which would house a permanent home for the “Barrhaven Seniors’ Centre” – there has been significant progress:
a) The revised Barrhaven Town Plan has been adopted in principle by the City – reaffirming a Civic Complex. City Planning and Parks have agreed on the location we identified – behind the Cineplex/LCBO, subject to Federal/Provincial funding for the project;

b) MP Arya called to inform us that the project fits within the new Federal/Provincial plan: “Investing In Canada Infrastructure Plan” (40% Federal funding and 33% to 50% Provincial). MP Arya called again last week to inform us that the Federal Minister is awaiting our application and will look very favourably towards allocating the Federal funds;
c) Consultant Denyes and I met with our local MPP – now Hon. Lisa MacLeod – to get the project into the Provincial planning stream. Minister MacLeod is setting up Conference Calls and meetings with representatives from various Provincial Government Departments; and

d) At the invitation of the South Nepean Rotary Club, ten of us volunteered at their Taste of Barrhaven event. Treasurer McPhail and I recently attended their cheque presentation to us - $5,000. towards the new location. We have been invited to participate once again in 2019. In addition, we are beginning to network with the Rotary who have very valuable business contacts that could help us with fundraising.

Election of BSC Officers for 2019: 
At this point in the meeting, the President turned the proceeding over to the Parliamentarian and Nominations Chairpersons – Dave and JoAnne Dohery.
The slate of names submitted for positions were read:
Executive:

President: Don Winchester
Vice President: Mir Ali
Secretary: Lois Elkins
Treasurer: Val McPhail
Board Members at Large: 
Bev Tremblay
Heather Bourdon 

Pauline Compton
There was a call for nominations from the floor, hearing none, then all officers named for the BSC listed above were acclaimed. 
New Business:

1. Projected Budget (See attached report distributed at the meeting) As requested at the last AGM, the President outlined the projected Expenses and Revenues for 2019 – a balanced budget – containing a suggested donation of $20./person for which a Tax Receipt will be issued.
2. Silent Auction
      Although more funds were raised this year than last, our project was hindered due to the 

      tornadoes that hit the region. The auction started at noon on September 21st – the
      tornadoes at 4:30 p.m. – resulting in power outages for many until Monday and/or 
      significant costs incurred to replace spoiled food. No doubt the auction was really not top
      of mind for most of us that first week. Nonetheless, the event raised $2,865.
      The auctions in 2017 and 2018 were the undertaking of Elaine Francis and Pam

      MacCormack – going to businesses seeking donations etc. I did any required online

      applications etc.

      For 2019, we have already secured a major donor – but we need a small committee to

      help approaching businesses, then distributing the auction items. Ideally, we need 2 or 3

      people to join Elaine and Pam. Businesses are approached in late Spring so that they can

      plan their auction donation. Help is needed with the follow up to those contacts so that
      everything is in place by the first of October 2019 for loading up onto the 32Auction site. 
      We are anticipating holding the auction the last two weeks of October. 

3. Other: 

Ron Clerk suggested that Article 15 in our Constitution be removed so that consideration  could be considered for the Board to receive some monetary or non monetary remuneration. Don Winchester will send a letter to CRA regarding Charities, to check if this can be done or not.
Motion to Adjourn: moved by Ron Clerk at 10:30 a.m.
Social Time: Beverages and snacks were provided.
Respectfully submitted,
Lois Elkins, Secretary

Barrhaven Seniors’ Council

